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$33,100,000

Approved

Agency:  Commerce, Community and Economic Development
Grants to Municipalities (AS 37.05.315)

Federal Tax ID: 92-6000083Grant Recipient:  Kodiak

Project Title: Project Type: Remodel, Reconstruction and Upgrades

Kodiak - Pier III Replacement

State Funding Requested: $33,100,000 House District: 36 / R
Future Funding May Be Requested

Brief Project Description:
Replacement of the City of Kodiak's Pier III, a critical piece of harbor infrastructure.  The dock, originally
constructed in 1972,with improvements added in 1984 and 1986, is reaching the end if its design life
and must be replaced.

Funding Plan: 
Total Project Cost:  $33,812,000 
Funding Already Secured:  ($712,000)
FY2013 State Funding Request:  ($33,100,000)
Project Deficit:  $0 
Funding Details:

2010-2011 $250,000  City of Kodiak Cargo Development Fund

2012  $462,000  City of Kodiak, Cargo Development Fund  

Detailed Project Description and Justification:
Pier III is one of the City of Kodiak's main cargo piers and its only facility for handling containerized cargo.  Pier III is a
critical piece of infrastructure to Kodiak's economy. Nearly all freight and goods coming to Kodiak are landed and
transported across this dock, and the majority of seafood caught and processed in Kodiak for distribution elsewhere leaves
via Pier III.  This dock is absolutely essential to Kodiak's economic stability and plays a key role in any future economic
expansion especially in the fisheries industry.  

The current pile supported structure was built in 1972, and despite improvements added in the 1980s, the dock will reach
the end of its design life within the next 4-5 years. The existing pier experiences corrosion, wear, and limited load capacity,
and requires extensive maintenance to keep it operational. Replacement costs are currently estimated to be $33 million to
demolish the existing pier and replace it with a 420' pile supported dock which will continue to serve as the only
containerized cargo platform in Kodiak.  

The City will complete geotechnical work and a wave motion study within the next six months to determine the appropriate
alinment and structure of the new dock. Once complete these steps will help refine cost estimates so design and permitting
work can begin.  The City will complete final design in 2012. Construction would begin in 2013.
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Project Timeline:
2011 $   66,000  Completed Pier III Design Study Report, installed wave and current monitors at and near Pier III
2012 $  600,000  Complete wave study and geotechnical analysis
2012-2013 $ 1,200,000 Complete design, site analyses, and permitting/mitigation
2013 $   634,000 Construction admin, on-site work and construction oversight
2013-2014 30,500,000  Demolition of old pier and construction of 420' new dock 

Entity Responsible for the Ongoing Operation and Maintenance of this Project:
City of Kodiak

Grant Recipient Contact Information:
Name: Aimee Kniaziowski
Title: City Manager
Address: 710 Mill Bay Road

Kodiak, Alaska 99615
Phone Number: (907)486-8640
Email: akniaziowski@city.kodiak.ak.us

Has this project been through a public review process at the local level and is it a community priority? X Yes No
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